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MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD PRESIDENT

Ethan Bertrand

Dear Friends,

On behalf of the Standing Together to End Sexual 
Assault (STESA) Board of Directors, I am pleased  
to share the 2022 Annual Report. 

With your support, STESA has continued to 
empower survivors, prevent sexual assault, and 
create a healthier and safer community. In the 
pages ahead, you will read about the efforts of our 

dedicated staff members, volunteers, and community partners to advance 
our mission and expand access to our services.

For the past 48 years, STESA has been a trusted provider of care, support, 
healing, and justice for survivors. This work continues to be critical today. 
While we have so much more progress to make as a society and a  
community, we are making strides in changing the conversation about 
sexual assault, while improving the ways in which we prevent and  
respond to sexual assault. 

We have worked to reduce the stigma and shame felt by survivors, in 
addition to championing a community culture of believing survivors when 
they come forward. We have also worked to prevent sexual assault by 
educating our community about consent and teaching young people about 
healthy boundaries. In the aftermath of harm, we have continued to assist  
in the healing process and empower survivors to pursue their goals. 

This work is possible only because of your support and partnership. We 
are very grateful for the generosity of our community over many decades. 
On behalf of STESA, I would like to ask for your continued support as we 
stand together to end sexual assault. 

 

Ethan Bertrand
STESA Board President

P.S. 	Your support allows us to reach more people in our community 	
	 with intervention and prevention services. THANK  YOU!
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Has Your Company…

	 •  satisfied the legal requirement to provide sexual harassment 	
	 	 prevention training? �	

	 •  identified some concerns regarding sexual harassment?

Have you done your due diligence? In a company of five or more  
employees and contractors, all supervisors and managers must  
receive two hours and non-management employees one hour of  
instruction in the prevention of sexual harassment every two years. 

STESA offers virtual and on-site interactive training on sexual 
harassment prevention for management and non-management 
employees in English or Spanish that satisfies the California sexual 
harassment prevention laws. Group and individual rates available. 

     Contact Karla Huizar, Community Education Coordinator,  
             at 805.963.6832 x12 or email karla@sbstesa.org

When you make a tax-deductible contribution to STESA,  
you help provide the following services:

	 $100	 Bus tokens, taxi vouchers, phone cards, food vouchers  
		  for a survivor who doesn’t have other means.

	 $250	 In an emergency, provides a survivor of sexual assault  
		  a safe place to stay for 2 nights.

	 $600	 A self-defense class and educational materials for teens.

	$1000	 Access to STESA ’s 24-hour hotline for one month for  
		  survivors of sexual assault and their loved ones.

DID YOU KNOW…?
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DONOR INTERVIEW

It was wonderful to speak with Jim! He 
always has a story—one that is interesting 
or educational or both. In talking with him, 
you often get one of those “I didn’t know” 
moments. Jim has traveled extensively.  
He has traveled to 57 countries, always 
seeing adventure. 
Jim is a strong supporter of STESA’s work  
in the community. He comes across as a 
modest person with a big heart. However, 
he will tell you that as a New Yorker, he 
doesn’t always show his compassionate 
heart. Inasmuch as he wants to make a 
financial contribution, he also wants to 
become involved in the Mission of the 
organization. He wants to make an impact! 

 
Elsa:	 Are you from Santa Barbara? How did you get to Santa Barbara? 
Jim:	 I’m from Oyster Bay New York. I grew up as an Italian-American in a family 	
	 of gardeners and truckers, a working class family. I was living in Seattle when 	
	 my wife and I divorced and she asked for custody of the 206 area code. As 	
	 a result, I drove south and stopped in many communities; however, I found 	
	 a great woman, Ms. Brainard. She was one of the first women realtors in 	
	 SB at the original Santa Barbara Polo Club, which had not been worked on 	
	 since 1922. I decided to stay. 

Elsa:	 What do you love about what you do?
Jim:	 I like to see results and help people. When needed, I like to act as a 		
	 fulcrum, putting resources into something and helping make it successful. 	
		 As an example, at my last company we decided to put the down payment 	
	 on every employee’s first house. We felt that the way to security is own-		
	 ing your own real estate. The majority of the employees were immigrants 	
	 so we offered to pay for the first 2 years of college as long as they main-		
	 tained a “B” average. Education is the best route to upward mobility. I have 	
	 multiple young people in my life who are successful today because we  
	 became a fulcrum for them.

Elsa:	 You very generously supported STESA’s hotline for the entire year. Please 	
	 tell us what inspired that support and why it’s important to you. 
Jim:	 That’s what America is about. We stand up to bullies and for people who 	
	 can’t stand up for themselves. It should be everyone’s responsibility to stand 	
	 up to predators and bullies!  

Elsa:	 What are some things you want everyone to know about Jim?
Jim:	 I grew up as what we called poor—what they now call working class. I have 	
	 worked hard and smart to be successful. I have a loving couple with a great 	
	 baby in my life—my “sobrino/a” (nephew/niece). I have tried to be there for 	

Jim Mellilo
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	 the family since my nephew was 10. He now has two successful busi-		
	 nesses. His wife is a nurse and they have a great kid. It’s important to take 	
	 care of kids and it’s important to get a good education. I got an education 	
	 and that’s why I reached a certain degree of success.  

Elsa:	 Tell us about your vision for STESA and its future work with survivors 	
	 of sexual assault.
Jim:	 To offer more services to more people. I would like to help the organization 	
	 come up with more ways to provide help to those who need it. “Think 		
	 global and act local” is something I think about—changing a block, a street, 	
	 a barrio, a town and a community. One by one. 

	 Also, I believe in feeding people for a month or longer, not only feed them 	
	 for Thanksgiving. The same goes for sexual assault. People need help that 	
	 night or that day, and then that month and maybe that year. Those resources 	
	 need to be there because the need is always there.

Elsa:	 What do you tell others in the community about supporting STESA?
Jim:	 If you’re a guy, you’ve got to ask yourself, what’s going on with you. We 	
	 have to think about how we can make things better. How do we stand 		
	 up for both women and men? In addition, women and men should be 		
	 standing together on this issue. We all need to do the right thing so that 	
	 we can see the results. Act local!

	 I am also amazed that it is so hard to raise money for STESA and DVS. Both 	
	 organizations help people. Sexual assault and domestic violence affect so 	
	 many, both the survivor and the family around them. They have tons of 		
	 needs, so I can’t see why we’re not easily raising millions of dollars.

Elsa:	 I can see that it is important to you to have a business that cares about 	
	 others. Say more about that. 
Jim:	 On the East Coast, you find many of Melillo’s first- and second-generation 	
	 immigrants. When I moved to the West Coast, I found that I had a lot in 	
	 common with Latinos. They also have an immigrant past with strong family 	
	 bonds. You sit down around food and family and you talk. No matter who 	
	 it is, you’ll find them willing to help. That’s how we grew up. We just helped 	
	 each other and I don’t see any reason to stop.

Elsa:	 Do you have a life motto?
Jim:	 No, just do it. I don’t mean it like the slogan. I try to do things that chal-		
	 lenge me. I wanted to learn to sail. I had never sailed in the ocean, so I 	
	 sailed from the East Coast to the Canary Islands and the British Virgin 		
	 Islands and to Hawaii. I had never been to Alaska so I went there and 		
	 worked for 2 summers as a logger. I had never been to South America, so 	
	 I hitchhiked from Seattle to Panama and then taught school in Venezuela. 	
	 Just Do It is what every support organization needs from its supporters.

Elsa:	 Is there anything else you want to share?
Jim:	 There are hundreds or thousands of people who should be written about. 	
	 I’m honored. I’m just trying to do my part to help.

Jim Mellilo—Act Local
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$20,000+	

Anonymous
Hutton Parker Foundation
Santa Barbara Foundation
Wood-Claeyssens  
	 Foundation
Yardi Systems, Inc.

$10,000–$19,999
Deborah L. Cox Trustee
Latkin Charitable Foundation
James & Stella Melillo
Paul Kenneth Mitchell

$4,000–$9,999
Belle Hahn
Harriet Eckstein  
	 & Alan Irwin 			 
	 Donor Advised Fund
Stacey Risotti
The Charitable Foundation
The Towbes Foundation

$1,000–$3,999	
Anonymous
Cate School
David & Pamela McDonald  
	 Family Fund 
	 IHO Max Rorty  
	 & Kate McDonald	
Norean V. Dreier
Debra Geiger  
	 & Eliot Crowley
Edward Graper
Sally Hawkes

Heller Family Foundation
HUB International
Bob & Betsy Manger
Mary Pritchard  
	 Donor Advised Fund
Montecito Bank & Trust
Netflix
Dr. Sis Pattamakom
The MENTOR Network  
	 Charitable Foundation 
	 IHO Stacey Risotti
Tomchin Family Foundation
Zegar Family Fund

$500-$999	
Michael Balter
Ethan Bertrand
Russell T. & Joan S. Bolton
Susan D. Bowey
Suzanne Cohen
Katharine Gray Dewitt
Dodd & Beth Geiger
Devon Geiger Nielsen
Melissa Guillen
John Hawkes
Hannah-Beth Jackson  
	 & George Eskin
Pita Khorsandi
Kaden Kotinek
Dhiraj Nallapaneni
New Day Marketing
Steven & Marnie Pinsker
Jessica Rapson

Susan Rose

Linda Sanders

Kate Silsbury

The Blackbaud  
	 Giving Fund

$250–$499 
Sarah Ali Khan
AmazonSmile

Anonymous

Dadababa Barbouloulo

Elliot Lawrence  
	 & Jamie Bickford

Lawrence Bines

Laura Capps

Stephen Cohen

Alison Cox & Joel Dee

Anna Distefano  
	 & Deb Karoff

Douglas Eardley

Cameron Goodman

Perri V. Harcourt

Erik Lucero

Leann Madden

Elizabeth Manger

Network for Good

Gerald & Claire Parent

Susan Parker

Shen Rajan

Lawrence L. Silverman

Trystology

Russell S. Werner

STESA SUPPORTERS

STESA was able to address its mission with the support  
of these individuals and businesses in the past fiscal year. 

Thank you for helping us do this vital work.
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2021 - 2022

$100–$249 
Anonymous
Mary Atchley
John Bell
Linda Bernson
Dolphia Blocker
California Community 		
	 Foundation
Margaret Connell
Abigail Cordova
Mario da Cunha
Ann Daniel
David Jones  
	 Charitable Fund
Sarah Beth Dempsey
David Edelman
Cassandra Ensberg
Gabe Escobedo
Mystica K. Fleury
Patricia Gainey
Sherry Gilson
Marilyn Goldman
Hallie A. Goodall
Elsa Granados
Arnold L. Greenberg
Patricia Griffin
Adrian Gutierrez
Daniel Hankey
Marilyn & Larry Hansen
Beverly Herbert
Michelle Howard
Mary E. Howe-Grant
Robert Gibson Johnson Jr.
Dawn & Joel Kaufman
George A. Kaufmann
Kor-San Films Inc.

Law Office  
	 of Janet L McGinnis
Veronica Lee
Kathryn E. Mathis
Catherine McDermott
Judith Milam
Mr. & Mrs. S. Rao  
	 Jammalamadaka
Laurence & Jeanie Murdock
Dennis & Carolyn Naiman
Bobbie Offen
Lucia Overgaag
Jeanene L. Pierce
Robyn Linda Posin
Thorn Robertson
Rene A. Saragosa
Christiane Schlumberger
Beth Schneider
Sharon O. Goldman  
	 Living Trust
Laurie A. Siegel
Jennifer Smith
Lynne G. Sprecher
Stephen & Patricia  
	 Reilly Stark
David Stone
Susanna G. Williams  
	 Revocable Trust
The Connolly Family Trust
Adam Trahan
Ernesto Verburgt
Jeff Walsh
Grace Wilken
Charles & Deborah Wolfe

Up to $100 
Anonymous

Anonymous
Stephen Carlan
Suzette A. Carter
Danielle Flore
Stephanie Flores 
	 IHO Kaden Kotinek
Mary A. Freericks
Carol Gemberling Stewart
Bonnie Hill
K. Jongewaard
Natasha Krell
Nancy Lonshein
Emilie Lostracco
Lynn Hamilton
PayPal Giving Fund
John S. Pillsbury
M. Richardson
Jo-Ann Shelton
Angie Swanson-Kyriaco
James W. Teague 
	 IMO Lucia Teague
Linda Tuomi
Julia Price Warren
Stanley Weinstein
Thomas Woodward
Tina Wooton
Theresa Yandell 
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THE RETURN OF CHOCOLATE DE VINE!

On May 20, 2023, STESA will sponsor its 13th Annual Chocolate de Vine 
(CDV) fundraiser in person again. We hope you will join us! 

This popular event will be held at the beautiful Saint Barbara Event Center, 
which has a spectacular view of the Santa Ynez Mountains and the Pacific 
Ocean. Join other STESA supporters and friends in sampling delicious  
chocolate, drinking wine, eating yummies and enjoying entertainment!  

Featured guest at will be internationally-known 
motivational speaker, Jenny Schatzle, owner of 
Bond Fitness. Her powerful message teaches 
women how to change the conversation about 
their body image, self-worth, and movement. 

Additionally, Jenny encourages women to use 
their authenticity to become their best selves 
and regain personal power. She will blend her 
message with the work that STESA does in 
our community.

Jenny Schatzle
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MAY 20, 2023

This mouth-watering event will feature a 
judged competition of chocolate delectables 
created by local chocolatiers. Highlight of 
the occasion will be the awards for the 
Best Table Top Presentation, Outstanding 
Chocolate and perennial favorite, the 
People’s Choice. There will also be door 
prizes, and fabulous auction items! 

As in previous years, CDV in May 2023 promises to continue the tradition 
of this very enjoyable event while raising critical funds for STESA’s work 
with survivors of sexual assault and their loved ones.

With the help of supporters and donors like you, STESA is able to raise 
funds to support the goal of ending sexual assault in our community. 

Stay tuned for more CDV details.  

We look forward to seeing you next year at 

Chocolate de Vine, May 20, 2023!

chocolate treats!

photo fun with friends!
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In 2021–2022…
•	 STESA staff and volunteers assisted 471 survivors and their loved 	
	 ones with a total of 3,280 services including counseling & emotional  

	 support, medical & legal advocacy and accompaniment, and information & referral.

•	 There were 2,817 members of our community who learned 		

	 information about the impact of sexual assault in our lives and strategies for 		

	 prevention. Of this number, 1,282 were youth.

•	 Forty-eight clients took steps to regain a sense of confidence and  

	 power over their lives by attending counseling sessions and support groups.

•	 In-service trainings were provided to 321 professionals including law 		

	 enforcement, medical staff and social service professionals.

•	 33 volunteers joined our efforts to end sexual assault and gave 3,385 		
	 hours to STESA. They provided a network of support, including crisis inter- 

	 vention, advocacy and community education, and assisted with office support  

	 and special events.

This graph illustrates the importance of local contributions to STESA ’s operations  
and provision of services to survivors of sexual assault, as well as the work towards 
eliminating sexual assault from our society.

Contributions from Individuals
and Businesses: 15%

Local Government Grants: 6%

Foundations: 15%

Fees: 1%

State & Federal Grants: 63%

STESA’s Total Operating Budget for FY ’21–’22 was $1,246,487. 

SERVICES WE PROVIDE
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Drop in and see Linda to learn more about functional training 
at her studio: TRX, kettle bells, Landmine, cardio blasts, yoga, 
stretching, and much more.

Location:	 1809 E. Cabrillo Blvd., Suite B, Montecito, CA  93108

All proceeds from Linda’s fundraiser will go directly to  
Standing Together to End Sexual Assault.

ONE ON ONE FITNESS STUDIO

Linda Sanders of ONE ON ONE FITNESS is 
kicking off April, Sexual Assault Awareness 
Month, by sponsoring a fundraising effort to 
raise critical funds for Standing Together to 

End Sexual Assault.  

Visit ONE ON ONE FITNESS  
and learn more about the benefits  

of functional training!

To contribute to this effort, contact Linda Sanders at 805.969.9107.



Standing Together to End Sexual Assault (STESA) is a community-based 
organization working toward a world free from sexual assault. STESA has 
served southern Santa Barbara County since 1974. The organization is dedicated 
to supporting and empowering sexual assault survivors, their family members 
and friends, and to eliminating all forms of sexual assault from our society. 

STESA supports sexual assault survivors throughout the initial crisis and 
subsequent stages of healing. Through community education, training and 
activism, STESA is committed to creating attitudes and beliefs which support  
the prevention of sexual assault.

In Memoriam
Susan Bower      Larry Crandell       Ghita Ginberg      Harriet Miller  

Tom Sneddon      William “Tom” Thomas      Michael Towbes

Board of Directors 2022
Ethan Bertrand, President

Jacqueline Duran, Vice President

Stacey Risotti, Secretary

Melissa Guillen, Treasurer

Gabe Escobedo

Cameron Goodman

Joanna Guan

Teri Jory

Christina Ortega

Hannah Sullivan

Honorary Board 2022
Pamela Bellwood-Wheeler

Peter Bie

Salud Carbajal

Lois Capps

Margaret Connell

Denise de Bellefeuille 

Joyce Dudley

David Edelman

Darin Fotheringham

Dr. Ursula Henderson

Hannah-Beth Jackson

Bernie Marquez

Judy Malmgren

Pedro Nava

Jack O’Connell

John Palminteri

Tom Parker

Glen Phillips

Gail Rappaport

Catherine Remak

Susan Rose

Cam Sanchez

Dr. Elliot Schulman

Dave Sullins

Nancy Weiss

Bill Wineland

Dilling Yang

Ron Zonen

24-Hour Hotline:  805.564.3696

STANDING TOGETHER TO END SEXUAL ASSAULT
(STESA)

433 E. Cañón Perdido Street
Santa Barbara, CA  93101

sbstesa.org


